Governance Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 23, 2010

8:30 am
Central Office

Participants in Attendance:  Jamie Ulrich – Will Wade – Keith Porter – Doris Cook – Nicky Gilleland – Bill Zadernak – Cindy Kinney

Review:  Nicky Gilleland gave an overview of the Academic Committee meeting that was recently held.  All Academic Committee members have a rubric and are working with their schools to complete it.  The driving components are literacy, leadership, and technology.  We want to expand what literacy means (Reading – Writing – Communicating – Speaking, etc.)  We need to look at how we use information.  Students should know how to apply information and what useful information is.  Student should know how to synthesize information.  Technology will have a large role.  Students will need to be able to debate and confirm information and data.  Students will need to be leaders.  They must be able to defend and articulate ideas.  Students will need skills to work in groups and become a good citizen.

Next Steps:  The Operations Committee will meet soon and will establish SMART goals, timelines, and directions for when to accomplish certain tasks.

Governance Committee:  This committee will focus on giving individuals control at the school level to a governing council.  We will look at what kind of decisions these school level committees will make.  It is important to remember that the local Board of Education still has legal obligations.

School Level Governing Council By-Laws:  The Kilough Elementary School Council By-Laws were reviewed.  Each school’s by-laws should look similar.  This format will be used for the school level councils.  The committee discussed how individuals would be elected, who would serve, and the number that would be needed at each school level council.  Bill Zadernak stated that the by-laws should be the same at each school.  The committee discussed the purposes of this school level council and what decision making responsibilities these councils would have.  School level council authority is the key to our application for a Charter School System.  These councils would need to be a part of school improvement process as well as recommending personnel.  Keith Porter stated that it would be important for these school level council members to know the vision of our school system.  Cindy Kinney mentioned including a confidentiality statement  in the council by-laws.  We will need to define what school site budget and expenditure information will be included in these by-laws.  Jamie Ulrich mentioned that insurance needed to be researched for school councils.  Will Wade mentioned that the school level council members should be taxpayers in Dawson County.  The committee  decided to have seven individuals on the school level councils in case a tiebreaker vote was needed.  The committee decided that two-year terms should be staggered for school level councils.  Bill Zadernak stated that the past and current Teachers of the Year at each school might serve on the council since their peers elect them. Bill Zadernak stated that each member should serve no more than two terms on a single school level council.  The committee decided that elections should occur no earlier than April 1st and no later than May 31st so that training can take place.  The school level councils will determine when lack of attendance is an issue for a member.  The committee decided that a statement should be included in the by-laws that defines moral turpitude.  This statement will be pulled from the Professional Standards Commission Code of Ethics.  School level councils will have monthly meetings rather than the current four meetings a year for school councils.  Meetings will need to be posted and advertised.  Minutes of each meeting will need to be taken.  The school level council meetings will be held to the Open Meetings Act and the Open Records Act.  Nicky Gilleland gave an overview of  following School Systems’ applications:  Gainesville City, Decatur City, and Warren County.  Will Wade asked who would be over each of these school level governance councils.  Nicky Gilleland stated that we would have to define the Principal and Superintendent’s role.  The committee decided that the Principal would need to make sure the guidelines are followed.  Doris Cook stated that we would need to up date the Job Descriptions for Principals.  Each application that Nicky Gilleland has looked at lists resources that the School Systems have used (Lanier Tech – RESA, etc.). The committee discussed the roles of the chairperson and the principal on the school level  councils.  The committee discussed having a President and a President Elect for training purposes.  Co-Chairs were also discussed.  The Principal could be a support for the chairperson and serve as Parliamentarian.  Each school level council should use Roberts Rules of Order.  Each school level council should have a Secretary to take minutes and to serve as a timekeeper  This would be a good role for the Assistant Principals at each school.

Application:  Nicky Gilleland reviewed the Charter Application Questions.  Each committee member received this document as an attachment to his or her meeting notice.  Nicky Gilleland discussed the time line for having our application submitted.  Nicky Gilleland also stated that we will send in our application and it will be returned to us for revisions that we need to make.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, March 23 - 8:00 am - Central Office

At the next meeting we will look at training ideas (RESA – School Council Institute, etc.)  We will also look at how to handle grievances (policy on 

e-board).  We will summarize roles and responsibilities of School Governance Council, System Governance Council, and School Board.

